
 

 

 
 
 

12th December 2019 
 
 
 
 
Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
We would like to inform you about research taking place at Cardinal Pole in partnership with Sport 
England, Youth Sport Trust and Sheffield Hallam University. This is to understand levels of physical 
activity and welfare. 
 
The research project requires students to complete a short online survey that asks their opinion of 
the Physical Education, physical activity and sport opportunities available to them at school. The 
survey is being conducted on behalf of Cardinal Pole and Sport England, a government body which 
works to encourage as many people in England as possible to become, and remain, physically active. 
All data from the study is anonymous, no personally identifiable information is captured, and your 
child’s data will be combined with those of many others and summarised in a report to further 
protect their anonymity. The survey will be administered once at the beginning of the research and 
again at the end to document any change in response.  
 
In addition, Cardinal Pole may be chosen for further research, which will include some small 
workshops that would take place in school time. If you do not want your child to participate in the 
research study, please contact the school. We are working on an opt out format.  
 
If you would like any further information, please get in contact with Mr McDaid (Head of PE). 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 
Charlotte Brennan 
Assistant Headteacher 
 
 
 
 
 
 


